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Year 11 have made a brilliant start to their mock exams this week. 
We have been really impressed with the focus and attitude of 
our students, particularly as for many of them these are their 
first exams sat under these conditions in almost 2 years!

As you may have seen on our social media, our Head Boy and 
Head Girl were invited to take part in the remembrance service 
yesterday in Guildhall Square – They read a poem and did such 
a fantastic job they each received the Lord Mayor’s badge! Well 
done Liam and Ruby, you did us all proud!

Well done also to our Year 9 boys football team who recorded a 
2-0 victory over Priory in their first league fixture of the season! 
#teamtrafalgar

Take care and stay safe,
 
Team Trafalgar 

Trafalgar       Newsletter

Key Dates              November 2021

15th - 19th                   Year 11 Mock Exams
18th                         Year 9 Parents’ Evening
25th                 Year 12 Certificate Evening
26th                                                    INSET Day
29th                                                    INSET Day

Uniform Reminder:
Please ensure your child has their blazer with them in school. 
Whilst the school jumper is optional, the school blazer is 
essential and should be with them every day. Could we also take 
this opportunity to remind you that makeup is not permitted at 
all in lower school (year 7 and 8) and that false nails and false 
lashes are not permitted in school.

Hot Chocolate with 
the Head

This week’s ‘Hot Chocolate with the 
Head’ goes to Agnes!

Not only does Agnes have outstanding 
attendance, she is an avid reader, a 
hardworking and dedicated learner and 
in Mr Morris’s own words, “is constantly 
being amazing”.

Well done Agnes!



Safeguarding Updates
Peer-on-Peer Abuse (SAFE!)

SAFE! is a charity working to support young people across Thames Valley who are affected by crime. 
Although their direct services are limited to young people in the region, their online resources and 
information are available across the country.

SAFE! teach young people to listen to their ‘Early Warning Signs’ when they don’t feel safe. They also 
encourage young people to work out who they can talk to if they are not feeling safe, and to seek help 
when they need it. 

SAFE! has developed a specific website with resources to identify some of the problems faced by young 
people online called Safe Stories. 

Looking at the issues through the eyes of animated characters, the video short stories are accompanied 
by advice and guidance on issues such as cyber-abuse, sexting, revenge porn, consent and healthy 
relationships. This is advice designed to help young people stay safe and to promote positive and respectful 
relationships.

The characters in the video are fictional, but their stories are based on the real experiences of young people 
supported by SAFE! 

You can find the website and resources here: https://safestories.org/

@TrafalgarSch trafalgarschool.org.uk @TrafalgarSch trafalgarschool.org.uk

Maths Department Update
Each half term tutor groups will have 5 puzzles to complete together. Some problems can be done in pairs, 
some can be done as a whole group. 

At the end of the half term Mrs Hodge will be marking their efforts and awarding house points.

The winners last half term were as follows:

•	 1st Temeraire
•	 2nd Sovereign
•	 3rd Victory
•	 4th Britannia

Here is the first puzzle for this half term for you to 
have a go at at home! 

Complete the Sudoku. 

Each row, column and 3x3 square must have one 
each of the numbers 1-9 in it. 

Remember that Sudoku’s are not based on Maths. 
The numbers could just as easily be colours or 
symbols…

The aim of these problems is to improve pupils 
attitudes towards maths – whilst it’s okay to say 
you find maths challenging, please don’t say you 
can’t do it! 

Collaborative Projects
Calling all parents – we want to work with you!

At Trafalgar School we understand the importance of working in 
partnership with parents and students, so that together we can achieve 
the best possible outcomes for our young people. Therefore we are 
launching our first two collaborative projects of the year. We are looking 
for a small group of parents to volunteer over the year, for a handful of 
short meetings (virtual or in school), in order to develop our practice in 
the following areas:

“Team Trafalgar for Life”

•	 Supporting our students once they leave for college / apprenticeships
•	 Ensuring a positive transition and creating a life-long alumni
•	 Open to KS4 parents of Year 10 and 11 students
•	 Please express your interest by contacting aghose@trafalgarschool.org.uk

“Leading Learning at Home”

•	 Supporting our students with home-learning and creating the right balance
•	 Ensuring students have life-long organisation skills and learning is enhanced
•	 Open to KS3 parents of Year 7 and 8 students
•	 Please express your interest by contacting lclark@trafalgarschool.org.uk
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